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Dear Interested Person:

Thank you for contacting the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (commission) regarding the rate increase requested by Olympic Water and Sewer, Inc. (OWSI). I am responding to the issues addressed in your letters submitted to the commission dated October 1, 2010, and November 15, 2010. You raised several concerns, and the following responds to your issues. 
Are the costs associated with well #17 accounted for appropriately? 
Yes. The company reconsidered well #17 costs and will use a three-year cost recovery period of the initial drilling on the new well to the point where construction stopped.
Are capital costs allowed to be included in annual expenses or should they be amortized over the projected life of the well?

Capital costs are depreciated annually over the useful life of the asset.

Is the company correctly allocating federal income taxes, insurance costs, depreciation/amortization expenses, interest expenses, management costs and fees, well repair expenses and legal costs?

Both the company and staff have restructured the above costs to more appropriately match the costs for operations of the company.
Will staff’s analysis include the allocation of labor hours and costs between the three operating organizations of Port Ludlow Associates, Olympic Water and Sewer, Inc. (water) and Olympic Water and Sewer, Inc. (sewer)?

Yes. The company has provided reasonable allocation methods and cost breakdowns.

Is the company pursuing recovery of remediation costs for the cleanup of contaminated soils at the new well in this filing?

Staff and the company have agreed that legal and remediation costs should be removed from this filing.
The UTC’s website did not contain all the financial data for customers to review. 

Company-filed work papers are available after receipt, review, distribution and updating to the commission’s website. Staff work papers are not posted to the commission’s website until staff has completed their analysis.
This filing will be heard at the commission’s open meeting on December 16, 2010, at 930am. 
Please contact me at 1-888-333-9882 if you have any further questions. Thank you for contacting the Commission about this proceeding. 
Sincerely,
bkStaff

Public Involvement Coordinator
